
Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the virtual Annual Parish Meeting held on 13 April 2021 at      7.00 p.m. 

There was one member of the public present.
The resident had previously sent an email to the council about RDS heavy lorries which had been passed on to councillors.  Councillors explained that this has been looked into previously Julian from Bassetlaw has attended a meeting to discuss this with councillors.  This was discussed and the clerk was asked to forward the email to Julian and RDS as well asking them to slow down over speed humps.  Residents are asked to monitor as there seem to be more HGVs.  Councillor Pressley explained that there is a traffic order and only people with a permit should be coming through the village.






Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Virtual Meeting held on 13th April 2021.
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors, B Ayton, G Robinson, R Hewson, P Hayward and A Headley.
District Councillor Pressley
M Welch (Clerk) 

There were no members of the public.
037/21 Apologies for absence	
Apologies were received from Councillors S Rex, S Fielding and P Blagg.

038/21 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Pressley RDS.
039/21 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 9th March 2021.
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 9th March, copies of which had been previously circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and will be signed by the Chairman.

040/21 Matters Arising 
a) Vacancy – Papers have all been filed at Bassetlaw.
b) Cricket ground – Details have been passed on and no reply has been received yet.  Councillor Robinson asked if there have been any further requests or if anything further has been heard from Bassetlaw Cricket League, the clerk has not heard anything further.

c) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) – Councillor Pressley reported that the fence has been done and that the residents who met Joanne were pleased.  ROSPA closed the play area and it had to be resurfaced, the Chairman will have a look and report back.
d) CIL- The paperwork for the clock has been received so the money will be transferred.  The clerk will chase up the repair and communicate with the church.  Bassetlaw will keep the CIL money and pay the items we request.
Other suggestions made by residents will be discussed, the clerk was asked to put them on the agenda as individual items.
e) Handyman/Timetable for litter picking.
The Chairman has circulated a timetable which councillors found very helpful.  Councillor Robinson proposed the Chairman and clerk have an appraisal meeting with David, the clerk was asked to arrange.
[bookmark: _Hlk46265581][bookmark: _Hlk53518892]f) Neighbourhood Plan – A meeting has been arranged for next week, they are playing with the survey.
g) Website/Twitter – Councillors agreed not to set up twitter on the website and asked for this to be removed from the agenda.  The Chairman is keeping check on the domain name.
h) Spring Planters 

The Chairman has spoken to Councillor Fielding who explained that after a resident reported the tub that had collapsed each planter will have to be licenced, we will probably get it for the existing 20 but may struggle with the others.  Councillor Robinson proposed we plant the existing tubs this year and sort out the new tubs for winter planting due to the time it would take.  A resident has also offered to supply and maintain replacement tubs a sample will be requested to be delivered to the Chairman, and the clerk was asked to get a quote for 20 including the cost of maintenance, Councillor Robinson will forward details to the clerk.

[bookmark: _Hlk69281128]Councillor Hauxwell proposed we ask Councillor Fielding to look at the licencing and costs and to ask Nottinghamshire County Council what they suggest or allow for the areas where they will not allow a barrel, seconded by Councillor Robinson and all agreed.

The Chairman proposed we order plants for the tubs as last year, seconded by Councillor Hewson and unanimously agreed.

i) Visual impression when entering the village from the bypass compare to entering from Thorpe Lane, Spring Lane, and Shireoaks Road

Two of the signs have fallen down and the others remain, the clerk was asked to Contact Councillor Fielding for an update on the matters previously raised Councillor Pressley will speak to the planning enforcement officer.

There is also an issue with contractors parking on the verge, the clerk was asked to contact Stancliffe requesting they be considerate with their parking and repair damage that has been done.

041/21	New Business 
a)   Old Stables – A problem had arisen and Councillor Pressley had been contacted, he had notified the PCSO and ASBO team.  Nottinghamshire County Council own the land and the closing date for tenders was last Friday, the clerk was asked to check with Ted Wooddisse that it has been let.

b) Post Office – vehicles – The Chairman has spoken with them following a complaint and it was felt this was due to construction.  The shop will be open at the end of next month. Councillors discussed the application for a licence and agreed to wait and see what happens.

c) Great British Spring Clean – 29th May – 13th June, Councillors agreed to participate however due to Covid packs may need to be put out, they can be dropped off with the Chairman.  Councillor Robinson suggested the school be notified and councillors agreed to do this nearer the time.

d) Meetings – Covid – Guidelines still say that virtual meetings will not be legal after 7th May and that face-to-face meetings must be held.  NALC and SLCC are lobbying MPs to get this changed.  The Zoom subscription runs out on 18th May and is £119 a year or £11.99 a month, councillors agreed to switch it down to monthly.

e) Ditches on Shireoaks Common - Clearing Out
Councillor Robinson reported that the ditches either side of the road adjacent to the playing field need clearing out and thought that Bassetlaw were the responsible landowner, Councillor Pressley will check on this and the clerk was asked to check with Highways.


f)  Planting area at Parish Council Notice Board
Councillor Robinson asked about replacing the plants removed by Network Rail and the clerk was asked to check in the previous minutes.

g)  Village Name Sign - Shireoaks Road
Councillor Robinson reported that a resident had asked about repainting the village sign and had been told no however he did it anyway.  The other sign needs doing and the Chairman will find out what was used.

h)  Newsletter
The next deadline is 9th May.  The clerk was asked to tidy up the wording of RDS to read specifically loading and unloading noise, Councillor Pressley will check if Julian’s email address can be put in.  The phone box is leaning and we are still looking for someone to assess it and make sure it is structurally sound.  Details of the Spring Clean and PCSO contact details can be included so that people can report things by email to get them on the radar, he does not work for 365 days a year 24 hours a day.  Cricket ground and hedges obstructing the pavement are to be left in.

042/21	Planning
a) New Applications
There were no new applications
b) Decisions 
21/00239/HPD | Erect Single Storey Rear Extension | 88 Shireoaks Road, Shireoaks Worksop Nottinghamshire S81 8NA - approved

043/21 Reports from County and District Councillors.
There had been a report of a blockage in the river Ryton which has been cleared by the Environment Agency who have done a good job.  The repairs to the play area and stables were reported and have been dealt with.
044/21 Finance
		Balanced to statements as at 31.03.21
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	6686.27

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	13297.16

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Roadware
	
	
	206.28

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	206.28

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	


	
	
	
	
	0.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	499.15

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	80.00

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	325.80

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	420.00

	
	
	R Hauxwell
	
	
	12.59

	
	
	M Welch (D Gower jacket)
	
	
	27.99

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	1365.53

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	1571.81

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	5114.46

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	11725.35

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	2264.32

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	9461.03

	
	
	
	
	
	



	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

		
	
	
	
	


 c) Signatories –The clerk was asked to check with Councillor Blagg.



d) Clock account – Documents will be sent to the clerk to submit.

e) Audit – The accounts are being prepared and will be circulated to councillors.

045/21 	Emergency Matters
a) Flooding – The clerk was asked to check with Councillor Fielding if there was any news.
046/21 Correspondence
Correspondence has been circulated.
047/21	Police Report
A report has not been received since the last meeting.
048/21 Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
Councillor Hauxwell reported that the red dog bins have been removed although the one on Brancliffe Lane was on a pole which still remains, the clerk was asked to contact Wendy Turner about this and to thank her for having the bins moved.
Councillor Blagg is to be asked about the locks on the cabinet.
.049/21	 Date of next meeting
Tuesday 11th May 2021
The meeting closed at 21.03 p.m.
